

THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

January 25, 2022
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session January 25, 2022 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President, Paul R. George and Commissioner J. Cody Roush and Commissioner Aaron Summers. Attorney Dave Lett.  Also attending was Auditor, Bobbie Abel; Andy Ringwald, EMA; Monty Wolf, Director EMA; Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent; Carolyn McGuire, Assessor; Lori Carrico, Treasurer.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:31 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of January 11, 2022 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor motion passed
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Bobbie Abel, Auditor, gave the Covid-19 update from Julia Albright, Martin County Health Department. The Indiana Department of Health mobile vaccination and testing unit will be at the Community Building at the fairgrounds Wednesday, January 26th to Saturday, January 29th from Noon to 8:00 pm.  This has been a record month for new positive covid reports.  Martin County had the highest number of new cases in a single day and our highest number of cases for a single month with over 300 positives so far this month.  We received notification of two additional deaths, bringing the total to twenty-two. One additional will be reported later this week.

Scott Seals, Martin County Highway Superintendent, informed that the Community Crossing Matching Grant application has been submitted.  Awards should be announced late April or early May.  The new truck will be delivered this week. Commissioner Summers thanked those who worked from the Highway Department during the Holiday.

Attorney Lett, advised that he is still trying to contact the State about Bridge 44.
Andy Ringwald, EMA, stated that the District 10 meeting was successful in reaching a quorum. The future eclipse planning is progressing.  Hopefully the next district meeting will be in person in March.  Monty Wolfe, EMA Director advised that they had assisted the Ambulance on two calls in Loogootee, he will be working on certification to be able to assist in the future as first responders.

A motion to disburse $3,217.48 equally between all Martin County Volunteer Fire Departments was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

President George asked Treasurer Carrico if Recorder Sanders was attending tonight’s meeting.  Lori Carrico, Treasurer, advised that Sanders was attending the Legislative Session. President George asked about an upcoming records retention meeting.  The meeting will be held on February 15, 2022 at 10:30 am.  This is the meeting that give Departments heads an opportunity to submit requests for document destruction.
President George inquired about finalizing the purchase of the property next to the Jail.  Attorney Lett advised that he would process the transaction.  Commissioners asked that Auditor Abel proceed with the processing of the check and contact Attorney Lett when it was ready.

The appointment of President George, Commissioner Roush and Commissioner Summers to the SIDC Board was made with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

President George gave the go ahead for Michelle Carrico to submit the semi-annual report for the grant the county received for local businesses.
Auditor Abel, submitted a contract for Sparklight to continue to provided internet service to the County Offices. The contract increases speeds and overall lowers the monthly cost by $57.25.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

President George, announced that the Sheriff’s Association had sent out notice to be vigilant with ongoing cyber security efforts, the threat level is high.  Auditor Abel, stated that the Cyber Security Insurance policy is in place. Attorney Lett reminds everyone to be careful when opening emails.  This is the easiest and most likely way for attackers to get into the system.

Bobbie Abel, Auditor, submitted a letter for the local daycare providers stating that the county has not enacted any legislation which requires licensing or business permits.
Emergency Declarations submitted for signature.

Redevelopment meeting date has not been set.

Important Dates:
ARPA meeting date is Thursday, February 3, 2022 @ 2:00 pm.
The Safety meeting will be Wednesday, February 9, 2022 @ 9:00 am (7:00 am at the Highway)

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:50 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers and seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, February 8, 2022 at 5:30pm.  
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